
ministry that would bring 

many youths to the Lord. 

I have to admit that since I 

became a pastor in 1975, I 

haven‟t seen the excite-

ment and joy about 

Christ‟s ministry that I see 

here.  It is becoming more 

appealing to some of us to 

invite non church goers to 

our church.  The friendship 

and the warmth you share 

every Sunday is a big plus 

for our fellowship and for 

meeting new people.  The 

midweek Bible study, to 

which many of you keep 

bringing friends, has 

grown beyond my expecta-

tions.   

It is amazing how God has 

graciously gathered a 

group of Catholics, Greek 

Orthodox, Methodists, 

Baptists, Presbyterians … 

etc. to meet weekly for 

fellowship in the Word.  

Thank you for fanning the 

flame of faith.  Thank you 

for being the type of faith-

ful witnesses that you are.  

Thank you for being an 

invaluable part of the 

Starkdale team.   

Sincerely, 

 

 

Philip 

 

 

 

Dear Starkdale Family, 

(members and friends),  

I continue to envision 

Starkdale all-member-

participation in ministry.  

Can you imagine what it 

would be like if all talents 

and convictions of our con-

gregation are put to a good 

ministerial use?   

We have six commissions 

(Administration, Evangel-

ism, Fellowship, Nurture, 

Outreach, and Worship).  

Each of these commissions 

is in great need for workers.  

A list of the responsibilities 

of each commission, which 

may be copied and sent to 

you, is available at the 

church office. 

Here is an idea:  If you 

haven‟t yet been asked to 

serve in any capacity, read 

the list, see where your tal-

ents may be used effec-

tively, and contact the elder 

or deacon in charge; let 

them know that you would 

like to be part of their team.  

There is a saying that I 

heard once or twice in 

America, which I never for-

got and which I have often 

experienced it to be true:  

“If the followers lead, the 

leaders will follow.”  This 

is true of any church.  

When a church congrega-

tion is enthused about min-

istry and is willing to give 

of themselves selflessly to 

the work of the church, 

church leaders have no 

choice but to follow in their 

lead.   

I urge you then to help 

Starkdale acquire the fire of 

the early Pentecost, to let it 

fuel us with the power of 

God‟s Spirit and energize us 

to do things we never 

thought possible.  Let us 

permit this fire of Pentecost 

to spread wildly into our 

communities.  Let us let the 

wind of God‟s Spirit carry 

its flames to every home 

and every street in our area.  

Let this fire of God‟s Spirit 

keep us from “taking the 

back seat” and falling into 

to sleep, especially in a time 

when all the forces of evil 

are fully awake.  In other 

words, let us become on fire 

for our Lord, become spiri-

tually contagious, so com-

munity people can experi-

ence the need for God‟s life

-giving Spirit and desire the 

saving grace of our Savior.  

Let us receive anew the 

flames of the first Pentecost, 

which not even Rome with 

its might, could put out. 

Among the major priorities 

of our elders and deacons 

for this year are intentional 

efforts for more evangelism, 

a wider range of Christian 

fellowship,  home visitation 

by officers and church 

members, increased finan-

cial support, more wonder-

ful opportunities for biblical 

knowledge and understand-

ing, and a community youth 
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Lori Balvin, graduating from Franciscan University of 

Steubenville. 

Thomas Brown, graduating with a 

Bachelor‟s Degree in Accounting, 

Magna Cum Laude from 

Washington and Jefferson 

University. He was named 

“Presidential Athletic Conference 

Pitcher of the Week”.  Tom will 

begin his career with PNC in 

Pittsburgh and plans to pursue 

graduate studies to earn his MBA 

next year.  Tom is the son of Dr. 

Tom and Suzanne Brown. 

Christopher Daily, graduating with a Bachelor of Science 

Degree in Economics and Finance, Magna Cum Laude,  

from Coastal Carolina University.  Christopher is the son 

of Dan and Laura Daily. 

Heidi Drazich, graduating with honors 

from the Columbus School of Art and 

Design on May 15th.  Heidi is the 

granddaughter of Steve and Eleanor 

Drazich.  She begins her career with 

Victoria‟s Secret. 

 

Mason Edward Gambos, 

graduating with his high school 

diploma from their Home School.  

Mason plans to attend Liberty 

University, Lynchbuyrg, Virginia 

in the fall and major in Criminal 

Justice.  He plans a career in law 

enforcement. Mason is the son of 

Brian and Jane Gambos. 

Sarah Lane, graduating from 

Burgettstown Jr/Sr High School with 

a 3.1 cumulative GPA.  She was in 

the High School Chorus for 5 years 

and the Burgettstown Track and 

Field Team for 2 years.  She will 

attend either Eastern Gateway 

Community College or West 

Virginia Northern Community 

College in the fall.  Her ultimate 

career goal is to become a 

Registered Nurse specializing in Pediatrics. Sarah is the 

daughter of Felicia and Steve Elliott. 

Octavia Lover, graduating from East-

ern Gateway Community College 

with an Associate Degree.  Octavia 

plans to attend Youngstown State 

University in the fall to earn her 

Bachelor‟s Degree in Spanish Educa-

tion. 

Brandon Mathieu, graduating with his 

high school diploma from Indian 

Creek High School.  Brandon plans to 

attend Ohio State University in Co-

lumbus, Ohio, majoring in Engineer-

ing.  Brandon is the son of Rick and 

Karen Mathieu, and the grandson of 

Helen Unsold. 

Dylan Pendleton, graduating from 

Akron University. 

 

Noah Townsend, graduating with a 

Bachelor‟s Degree in Environmental 

Science from Bethany College.  Noah 

is the son of Lewis and Sherilyn 

Townsend. 

 

Kera Halley Wells, graduating with a 

Bachelor‟s Degree in Education from 

Franciscan University of Steubenville.  

Kera plans to continue further her de-

gree while continuing to work at 

Spanky‟s Restaurant in Wintersville.  

Kera is the daughter of Kenny and Lisa 

Wells and the granddaughter of Birney 

Wells and Barbara Wrkich. 

 

Alicia Wilson, graduating with a Cer-

tificate for Surgical Technician from  

West Virginia Northern Community 

College.  Alicia is the daughter of Jeff 

and Cindy Wilson, and the grand-

daughter of David Good and Martha 

Wilson. 

Rob Wyman, graduating with a Bachelor‟s Degree in Civil 

Engineering from Case-Western Reserve University. He 

has begun his career with Case-Western.  Rob is the grand-

son of Dick and Beverly Wyman.  

  CONGRATULATIONS TO THE GRADUATES 



 

 

 

 

 

Question: "Why does God allow 

bad things to happen to good peo-

ple?" 

 

Answer: This is one of the most diffi-

cult questions in all of theology. God 

is eternal, infinite, omniscient, omni-

present, and omnipotent. Why should 

human beings (not eternal, infinite, 

omniscient, omnipresent, or omnipo-

tent) expect to be able to fully under-

stand God‟s ways? The book of Job 

deals with this issue. God had allowed 

Satan to do everything he wanted to 

Job except kill him. What was Job‟s 

reaction? “Though he slay me, yet will 

I hope in him” (Job 13:15). “The 

LORD gave and the LORD has taken 

away; may the name of the LORD be 

praised” (Job 1:21). Job did not under-

stand why God had allowed the things 

He did, but he knew God was good 

and therefore continued to trust in 

Him. Ultimately, that should be our 

reaction as well. 

 

Why do bad things happen to good 

people? The biblical answer is there 

are no “good” people. The Bible 

makes it abundantly clear that all of us 

are tainted by and infected with sin 

(Ecclesiastes 7:20; Romans 6:23; 1 

John 1:8). Romans 3:10-18 could not 

be clearer about the non-existence of 

“good” people: “There is no one right-

eous, not even one; there is no one 

who understands, no one who seeks 

God. All have turned away, they have 

together become worthless; there is no 

one who does good, not even one. 

Their throats are open graves; their 

tongues practice deceit. The poison of 

vipers is on their lips. Their mouths 

are full of cursing and bitterness. Their 

feet are swift to shed blood; ruin and 

misery mark their ways, and the way 

of peace they do not know. There is no 

fear of God before their eyes.” Every 

human being on this planet deserves to 

be thrown into hell at this very mo-

ment. Every second we spend alive is 

only by the grace and mercy of God. 

Even the most terrible misery we 

could experience on this planet is mer-

ciful compared to what we deserve, 

eternal hell in the lake of fire. 

 

A better question would be “Why does 

God allow good things to happen to 

bad people?” Romans 5:8 declares, 

“But God demonstrates his own love 

for us in this: While we were still sin-

ners, Christ died for us.” Despite the 

evil, wicked, sinful nature of the peo-

ple of this world, God still loves us. 

He loved us enough to die to take the 

penalty for our sins (Romans 6:23). If 

we receive Jesus Christ as Savior 

(John 3:16; Romans 10:9), we will be 

forgiven and promised an eternal 

home in heaven (Romans 8:1). What 

we deserve is hell. What we are given 

is eternal life in heaven if we come to 

Christ in faith.  

 

Yes, sometimes bad things happen to 

people who seem undeserving of 

them. But God allows things to hap-

pen for His reasons, whether or not we 

understand them. Above all, however, 

we must remember that God is good, 

just, loving, and merciful. Often things 

happen to us that we simply cannot 

understand. However, instead of 

doubting God's goodness, our reaction 

should be to trust Him. ”Trust in the 

LORD with all your heart and lean not 

on your own understanding; in all your 

ways acknowledge Him, and He will 

make your paths straight” (Proverbs 

3:5-6). 

The two weekly Bible Study groups are 

presently studying this very subject as 

they work through the book of Job.  

Please join them on Tuesday morning 

at 10 a.m. or Wednesday evening at 

6:00 p.m. 
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The Soup Kitchen was held on May 13 at St. 

Paul Catholic Church.  If you‟d like to par-

ticipate in helping with the Soup Kitchen 

please contact the church office or Andy 

Celestin. 

Carol Oklok and Joyce Palmer prepare dessert 

John Criss and Bill Alexander are in charge of the 

beans. 

Joyce Palmer, Bill Alexander, John Criss, Ella 

Jane Burns and Andy Celestin (below) working  

together to prepare the meal. 



JUNE 

1 Tiffany Grimm 

 Richard Wyman 

5 Barbara Vinco 

6 Kayla Huff 

8 Jane Spencer 

 Helen Unsold 

9 Suzie Rousey 

11 Gregory Swickard 

12 Howard Peterson, Jr. 

 Thomas Brown, Jr. 

14 Pam Shimon 

15 Jody Bucy 

 David Eft 

 Janet Stukins 

16 Andrew Kinney 

19 Dorothy Hackathorne 

20 Jane Neal 

22 Wayne Hackathorne 

 Brandon Lash 

 Nicolas McKenzie 

23 Ronald Johnson 

 Brooke Andrews 

24 Robert Daily 

26 Eric Timmons 

 Abigail Saffell 

27 Philip Makari 

 Jonathan Guisto 

 Robert West 

JUNE ANNIVERSARIES: 

1 Carl and Debbie Grimm 

5 Fred and Donna Huff 

6 Lou and Joan Copeland 

 Jeff and Kim Criss 

8 John and Donna Minor 

9 Mark and Cynthia Bordash 

10 Andy and Sue Celestin 

11 George and Marge Allan 

 Frank and Judy Merryman 

14 Tom and Tyra Timmons 

17 Paul and Dolores Visyak 

19 Russ and Sandy Grimm 

 Michael and Peg Saunders 

21 Jack and Christy Paul 

22 Wayne and Dorothy Hackathorne 

  Russell and Mary Hathaway 

21 John and DeDe Foley 

27 Mike and Nicole McKenzie 

28 Pat and Leanne Pendleton 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

Richard Baker was welcomed into 

the Starkdale Family on Sunday, 

June 23 at the 11 A.M. worship 

service.   

Received from Shayne Weaver: 

Summer Office Hours at Starkdale 

begin June 1st.  The office will be 

open M-Th from 9-4. 

WELCOME 

 

Beckett Andrew Dopp  

arrived on May 20th, 2010 

at 2:29 AM 8 lbs  4 oz.  21 " long 

Kelly and Chris Dopp are the proud 

parents.  Grandparents are Mark and 

Cynthia Bordash.  Shirley Hammack 

is the proud great grandmother. 

WELCOME 

Brayden  Kelly Wells, born May 

19th in Pittsburgh to proud parents, 

Kelly and Cecelia Wells.  Proud 

great grandmothers are Barbara 

Wrkich and Birney Wells.  Little 

Brayden arrived early weighing 

only 2 pounds and 12 ounces.  Keep 

him in your prayers as he continues 

to grow. 



2010 VBS 
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The rooster's crowing and it's time to 

get crackin'!  It's fair time again and the 

farm is buzzing with excitement.  Stark-

dale Church presents Son Harvest 

County Fair Vacation Bible School 

June 14th - 18th from 9:00 a.m. to 

12:00 p.m.  Children of all ages will 

love the farming theme and down-to-

earth fun as they get hands-on experi-

ence in growing, making, and present-

ing their best.  Through the examples of 

Jesus and His parables, children will 

grow a crop of love, sprout joy, plant 

peace, produce some patience, and pick 

a bushel of kindness, too!  So polish 

your pumpkins, practice your hog call-

ing and pick your sweetest peaches.  It's 

sure to be a blue-ribbon year at Son 

Harvest County Fair at Starkdale's Va-

cation Bible School. 

Pre-Register your  

children today! 

Use the convenient Pre-

registration form found 

in this issue of  

THE CHIMES 

Awesome Dad's Top Ten Ways To Be 

The Foundation of Your Family 
by Dovid Grossman and Ken Mossman  

Awesome Dads 
Part of the responsibility of being a fa-

ther is to establish a strong foundation 

for the family. Just like a building foun-

dation, much of this work goes unseen 

and rarely gets acknowledged, yet the 

strength and integrity of the entire struc-

ture relies on it. The following inten-

tions, although not always perfectly ful-

filled, give us guidance in our mission.  

Grounded in Reality 

While my children may put me on a ped-

estal, I have my feet firmly on the 

ground and acknowledge my own 

strengths and weaknesses.  

Demonstrative Love  

I take the time to know and understand 

the best way to communicate my love to 

each and every child. My children see 

my love for my wife clearly expressed.  

Mutual Respect.  

By honoring and never ridiculing the 

thoughts, emotions and actions of my 

family, each member clearly experiences 

and understands my great respect for 

them.  

Consistently Predictable.  

My family is comforted and anchored by 

my predictability. My deepest values are 

consistently demonstrated in my speech 

and behavior.  

Predictable Spontaneity.  

My family knows that I am extremely 

curious and love to explore and learn. 

My spontaneity is consistent. We plan 

with flexibility, and the children look for-

ward to unexpected adventures.  

Responsible.  

My children see how I prepare and follow 

through, owning up to my responsibilities. 

They learn by my example.  

Safety/Security  

I take safety very seriously and my chil-

dren know it. They have learned by my 

examples, for instance: I always wear a 

helmet when skating, skiing or bicycle 

riding, and I take first-aid and CPR classes. 

Our car does not go into motion until all 

seat belts, including mine, are on.  

Advocate 

My children know that I stand behind them 

and will protect, defend and honor them 

at all times. I do not discuss my chil-

dren's failings with others.  

Serious Humor 

I deliberately use humor liberally to 

lighten stress and lubricate relationships 

to ensure a cohesive family.  

WYSIWYG What you see is what you 

get.  

I practice what I preach and that includes 

accepting human frailty and mistakes. 

The greatest foundation for a family is 

living with integrity.  

Copyright 2004 by CoachVille, Dovid 

Grossman and Ken Mossman Duplica-

tion, with attribution, permitted and en-

couraged. www.CoachVille.com 

 

http://dbc593.cvcommunity.com
http://www.CoachVille.com


♫HYMN NOTES♫ 
 

 

 

 

 

HOW GREAT THOU ART 
Words by Carl Boberg       

Translated and arranged by Stuart Hine 

Music: Traditional Swedish folk Melody 

O Lord my God!  When I in awesome wonder 

Consider all the worlds thy hands have made, 

I see the stars, I hear the rolling thunder, 

Thy pow‟r thro‟-out the universe displayed. 

 

When thro‟ the woods and forest glades I wander, 

And hear the birds sing sweetly in the trees; 

When I look down from lofty mountain grandeur, 

And hear the brook and feel the gentle breeze; 

 

And when I think that God, his Son not sparing, 

Sent him to die, I scarce can take it in; 

That on the cross, my burden gladly bearing, 

He bled and died to take away my sin; 

 

When Christ shall come with shout of acclamation, 

And take me home, what joy shall fill my heart! 

Then I shall bow in humble adoration, 

And there proclaim, my God, how great thou art! 

 

REFRAIN: 

Then sings my soul, my Savior God to thee; 

How great thou art, how great thou art! 

Then sings my soul, my Savior God to thee; 

How great thou art, how great thou art 

 

Swedish minister, Carl Boberg, wrote the poem this hymn is based on in 1885.  It was later that he found out the words 

had been set to a Swedish folk melody and eventually translated into German and Russian.   Stuart Hine and his wife 

were doing missionary work in the Ukraine when they heard it.   

Stuart Hine, was so moved he modified and expanded the words and made his own arrangement of the Swedish melody.  

He later said his first three verses were inspired, line upon line, by Russia‟s rugged Carpathian Mountains.  This first 

verse was composed when he was caught in a thunderstorm in a Carpathian village, the second as he heard the birds sing 

near the Romanian border, and the third as he witnessed many of the Carpathian mountain-dwellers coming to Christ.  

The final verse was written by Dr. Hine, after he returned to Great Britain. 

Billy Graham was given a pamphlet with the hymn  during a 1954 crusade. He liked it so much that he shared it with his 

team and the rest is “history.” 

Notes taken from:  Then Sings My Soul by Robert J. Morgan  and Hymns of faith & Inspiration from Ideals. 
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Compiled by Eleanor Hewitt 

Carl Boberg 

Stuart Hine 
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The Semi-Annual Chicken Grill held on May 15 at Starkdale was another great 

success.  Below is a photo journal of the great fun and fellowship enjoyed by 

all!  Thanks to EVERYONE who made the event a success and to Sharon 

Petrilla and Russ Grimm for these great photos! 
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NOTES OF THANKS   

 

Dear Church Family, 

I cannot thank you enough for all of your love, support, 

cards, telephone calls and most importantly – PRAYERS

- that you have sent for me.   Believe me, it is such a 

blessing not to have go through this alone.  I have Jesus, 

my family, and my wonderful church family at my side.   

Is it no wonder that I just know I will make it through this 

with all of the love that I feel from each of you.  Thank 

you, thank you, thank you, and please keep lifting my 

name in prayer. 

Love, 

Cindy Sagrilla and family 

 

Dear Starkdale Presbyterian Church, 

Thank you so much for your recent gift of $1,836 to the 

Shared Mission Support of the PC(USA) Genearl Assem-

bly Mission Council.  World Mission, one of the minis-

tries that you are lifting up, appreciates both your gifts 

and your prayers.  Thanks!  

Bruce Whearty  

World Mission Church Support 

 

Dear Church Family, 

Thank you for being part of our wedding.  Pastor,  you 

were wonderful and your teaching was excellent.  I look 

forward to being an active member.  Everyone said so 

many beautiful and supporting words.  Donna and I thank 

you from the bottom of our hearts. 

God bless each of you, 

Rick and Donna (Cox) Baker 

 

 

 

What a blessing it is to be a part of such a caring congre-

gation as Starkdale‟s.  Thanks so much for the many 

calls, cards, prayers, and concerns I received during my 

recuperation from a fall that I took on Mother‟s Day.  I 

hope to be back to normal soon.  God Bless You. 

Doris Wickham 

(The staff of the CHIMES wishes Doris a speedy recov-

ery.  We NEED YOU Doris!!!  Please excuse mistakes in 

this month’s CHIMES!  We didn’t have Doris’ sharp eye 

to proof read the final draft this month) 

 

 
BEAVER CREEK CAMP is looking for a craft/activities director for the summer program (July and Au-

gust). Applicants should be at least eighteen years old, and experience with children is a plus. For more infor-

mation, call 330-385-3662 or 330-385-4729. 

BEAVER CREEK BLITZ: Save this date: Saturday, June 5. Beginning at 9 a.m., there will be a work day at 

Beaver Creek church camp. There are many projects, and we can use all the help we can get. Beverages will be 

provided. You are welcome to bring a sack lunch. All ages are welcome. There will be a work project for any who 

come. 

MISSION TRIP: Upper Ohio Valley Presbytery is going to the Pine Ridge Reservation, South Dakota, this August 12-

18, for a mission work trip involving physical labor, and space is limited. The retreat center in Pine Ridge can only ac-

commodate 15 people and interest is building quickly. For those who may not know, Pine Ridge Reservation is one of the 

poorest reservations in the country with 85% unemployment. It is also where Wounded Knee is located. We will fly into 

Rapid City, SD, and rent vans to take us to the retreat center. If you are interested in going on this mission trip, an applica-

tion form is available on our website: www.uovpresby.org. Return it to the Presbytery Office before Friday, June 11, 

2010. The cost of the trip is to be shared by the person going, the home church, and the presbytery. The home church and 

person will be expected to pay $300 each. The presbytery mission committee will assume the balance of the cost. One 

thing that you need to be aware of is the baggage cost for flying. It will be paid by each individual and will be $25 for the 

first bag and $35 for the second. Pack light! Minors applying must be 16 years of age or older at the time of the trip. 

http://www.uovpresby.org/
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The Adult Dart Baseball 

team challenged the 

Starkdale Presbyterian 

Youth to a “Dart Baseball 

Challenge” on Sunday 

Evening, May 23rd.   

The Youth group and 

leaders provided a won-

derful array of food for 

the group. 

The photos (thanks to 

Wayne Hackathorne and 

Sharon Petrilla) are evi-

dence that a great time 

was had by all. 



Lillian Kestner, vice president of the 

Town and Country Women‟s Golf 

League recently held their first meet-

ing of the 2010 golf season at Eat „n 

Park in Steubenville.  New members 

are always welcome to join the 

league.  More information is available 

by calling 537-3270. 

Abigail Kinney and her class mates at 

John Gregg Elementary School cele-

brated Earth Day in May by helping 

to save a tree near their school‟s play-

ground.  The 10 year old tree had ex-

posed roots, so the pupils worked to-

gether to cover the roots with dirt and 

mulch. 

The Ohio Valley Hospital/Trinity 

School of Nursing Alumni Associa-

tion are working toward the goal of 

erecting a display memorial honoring 

the school of nursing.  Starkdale 

members Ella Jane Burns (class of 

1953), and Suzie Rousey (class of 

l959), were recently pictured in the 

Herald Star as they looked over old 

photos that are being considered for 

the display.  The association meets 

twice a year at Starkdale.  All gradu-

ates are encouraged to attend this bi-

annual covered dish event.  Dues to 

belong to the association are only $7 a 

year.  Call 282-6502 for more infor-

mation. 

Speaking of Nurses, another profes-

sional nurse and member of Starkdale,  

Jill Wickham, met recently with Res-

piratory Care officials from Trinity 

Medical Center West.  Jill Wickham, 

RN, is the Indian Creek School dis-

trict nurse.  The goal of the new pro-

gram “Peak Performance USA” is to 

educate and provide staff with the 

tools and resources they may need to 

help children manage asthma.  We 

can all breathe easier knowing Jill is 

taking such good care of our students. 

The “Mary Coleman Academic Scholar-

ship” has been established by Mr. Peter 

Sontag for a graduate from Steubenville 

High School.  Mr. Sontag is celebrating 

his 50th anniversary this year of his arri-

val in Steubenville from Austria.   Mrs. 

Coleman was one of Peter‟s English 

teachers who helped shape his linguistic 

abilities and foundation for success.  The 

scholarship is designed to enable deserv-

ing high school students at Steubenville 

High School to continue their education 

at the appropriate institute of higher 

learning of their choice. Anita Cunning-

ham received the scholarship at the 

scholars banquet on Sunday afternoon, 

May 16. 

Franklin C. Merryman has been pro-

moted to Operations Industrial Engineer 

in the Akron Processing and Distribution 

Center of the U.S. Postal Service.  Con-

gratulations!! 

Congratulations to Michael Freshwater 

who was named April‟s Student of the 

Month at Indian Creek Junior High 

School. 

FLOCK TALK 
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OUR  SYMPATHY TO: 

The Starkdale family extends their sympathy to: 

Helen Chociej, Patricia Szelast and the Carpenter family in the death of 

Helen and Pat‟s brother, Duane Carpenter, who passed away on May 5, 

2010 at the Jewish Hospital in Shelbyville, Kentucky.   

Hugh Christopher in the death of his brother, Charles Christopher on May 

17 at Trinity West. 

The Sagrilla family in the death of Virginia Sagrilla‟s sister, Alice Allen. 

Jamie Rawson and family in the death of her grandfather, Harold Rawson, 

on May 17th. 

KROGER COMMUNITY 

AWARDS PROGRAM 

 

Thank you for your participating in 

last year‟s Kroger Community Re-

ward Program.  The Kroger Com-

pany is continuing this program 

again this year.  Please re-register 

at the Kroger.com website (just as 

you did last year) to re-enroll in the 

Kroger Community Reward Pro-

gram that benefits the mission of 

Starkdale Presbyterian Church. 

If you need assistance registering 

from your home computer or if 

you do not have an e-mail account 

or internet access, you may call our 

office manager, Rose Mary,  at the 

church office (M-Th  9 a.m. – 4 

p.m.).  She will be happy to walk 

you through the registration proc-

ess and/or enroll you in the pro-

gram. 

Again, thank you for taking the 

time to participate in this program. 
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